# OUR LAND IS OUR FUTURE UNION OF BRITISH COLUMBIA INDIAN CHIEFS

FOUNDING HEAD OFFICE 209 - 345 Chief Alex Thomas Way Kamloops, B.C. V2H 1H1

Tel: 250-828-9746 Fax: 250-828-0319



VANCOUVER OFFICE Suite 401, 312 Main Street Vancouver, BC V6A 2T2 Tel: 604-684-0231 Fax: 604-684-5726 1-800-793-9701

Email: <u>ubcic@ubcic.bc.ca</u>
Web: www.ubcic.bc.ca

# SECOND NOTICE: UBCIC CHIEFS COUNCIL MEETING (VIRTUAL ONLY)

 $FEBRUARY\ 21st-22^{nd},\ 2024$  SECOND NOTICE AND REGISTRATION LINK

January 11, 2024

Dear Chiefs Council, sister organizations, and friends:

The next UBCIC Chiefs Council meeting will take place February 21<sup>st</sup> – February 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2024. The meeting will be held virtually via Zoom, and the June 2024 Chiefs Council will resume being in person. Please register here and reach out to ccregistration@ubcic.bc.ca if you would like assistance with registration.

Attached, please find a proxy template letter as well as a membership letter for the 2023-24 fiscal year. Please contact Tracy Point ( <a href="mailto:tpoint@ubcic.bc.ca">tpoint@ubcic.bc.ca</a> or 604-831-4265) if you have not yet renewed your membership. Information about the Chiefs Council is also on our website: <a href="https://www.ubcic.bc.ca/chiefs">https://www.ubcic.bc.ca/chiefs</a> council feb2024.

### Important information about the meeting can be found as follows:

Registration for Virtual Attendance	2
Proxy Information	2
Meeting Materials & Resolutions	
UBCIC Contacts:	
Attachments:	3

Respectfully,

Andrea Glickman
Policy Director
Union of BC Indian Chiefs

## **INFORMATION TO ATTEND UBCIC CHIEFS COUNCIL FEB 21-22, 2024**

# **Registration for Virtual Attendance**

### Please PRE-REGISTER

(https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZcpceGqrj0sEtwHelLes2yhO-rnWKTuBInd#/registration) no later than 4:00 pm on February 19<sup>th</sup>, 2024, to receive your meeting link.

- Everyone MUST pre-register for the UBCIC Chiefs Council Zoom meeting.

  Registration helps staff track and support meeting delegates (Chiefs, proxies, representatives), speakers
  - Registration helps staff track and support meeting delegates (Chiefs, proxies, representatives), speakers and observers. Pre-registration is also required to receive a unique Zoom meeting link. UBCIC uses Zoom to register all delegates. All registrants will receive a Zoom meeting link.
- Be sure to use an email address that you can access for the Chiefs Council Zoom meeting. Only those who
  register in advance for the UBCIC Chiefs Council meeting will receive their unique Zoom meeting link via
  email.
- Registration Confirmation: Once you have submitted the online registration form, you will receive an
  email within 48 hours indicating that your registration has been confirmed. The email will be sent from
  no-reply@zoom.us under the subject line "UBCIC CHIEFS COUNCIL Confirmation". Please retain the email
  with the Zoom meeting link as it will be required to attend the meeting.

If you have indicated upon your registration that your community is not currently in good standing (membership dues owing), please contact Tracy Point (<a href="mailto:tpoint@ubcic.bc.ca">tpoint@ubcic.bc.ca</a>) or 1-604-831-4265) to arrange for payment.

Per the UBCIC Constitution and Bylaws, only members in good standing in the current fiscal year (April 1<sup>st</sup>, 2023, to March 31<sup>st</sup>, 2024) may speak from the floor or vote on resolutions brought forward during the meeting.

Registration Support: Please direct any registration questions or concerns to Angie Bain, Registration Lead (ccregistration@ubcic.bc.ca). Angie and the registration team are also available for registration support during the meeting.

# **Proxy Information**

We encourage members to be prepared with a **proxy letter** in advance of the meeting, whether you are sending a proxy in case you need to step out briefly (and return later), or if you need a proxy to stand in for you throughout the entire meeting. Advance preparation will also help ensure that the meeting maintains quorum for voting purposes.

Attached is a proxy template letter for your convenience. You are welcome to put the wording on your own letterhead, OR you can copy, paste, and fill in the proxy letter directly into the body of an email to Elena Pennell (proxy@ubcic.bc.ca). Please reach out to Elena if you have questions regarding proxy letters.

# **Meeting Materials & Resolutions**

Meeting materials will be available in advance for download, rather than provided in hard copy. Draft resolutions will be provided by email to delegates.

If you would like to submit a resolution, please review the attached information regarding the UBCIC Resolutions Process as well as the attached resolution template for your use. The UBCIC Resolutions Process is also outlined at: www.ubcic.bc.ca/resolutions.

Draft resolutions and briefing notes, as well as any sectoral updates from First Nations Organizations to be included in the kit, must be submitted by 4:00 pm on February 7<sup>th</sup>, 2024, to resolutions@ubcic.bc.ca.

A draft agenda will be provided on or before February 14<sup>th</sup>, 2024 and will incorporate directions on priority items provided by the Chiefs Council. If you would like to suggest an agenda item, please don't hesitate to call 1-800-793-9701 or email andrea@ubcic.bc.ca.

### **UBCIC Contacts:**

Proxy Letters/Support, Elena Pennell
 Draft Resolutions/Briefing notes
 <u>resolutions@ubcic.bc.ca</u>

### **Attachments:**

- 1. Proxy template letter
- 2. Resolution template
- 3. Resolutions process
- 4. Resolution drafting guidelines
- 5. UBCIC membership letter (fiscal year April 1st, 2023, to March 31st, 2024)